
CHAPLIN SENIOR CENTER
132 Chaplin Street
Chaplin, CT  06235

The Board of Directors of the Chaplin Senior Center met in the Craft Room of the Chaplin Senior 
Center on Tuesday April 3rd, 2018 at 9:30am.  The following members were in attendance:  Walter 
Zlotnick (sitting in as chair for Doreen Bolduc), Neil Muckenhoupt, Shirley Rakos, and Carl Linkkila.  
Others present were Roxanne St.Jean (Director) and Anjanette Hill (recording clerk).

Walter Zlotnick called the meeting to order at 9:33am.

1.  Audience for citizens:  NONE

2. Secretary’s report:  motion was made by Neil Muckenhoupt to approve the minutes of the March 6,
2018 meeting.  Shirley Rakos seconded the motion.  All were in favor, motion was passed.

3.  Correspondence:  Randy Godaire submitted his letter of resignation as an alternate for the board. 
Carl Linkkila made a motion to accept the resignation.  Shirley Rakos seconded the motion.  All were 
in favor and the motion passed.

4.  Director’s report:

     A. cash on hand:              $191.25
     B. special revenue:          $ 21,603.90
     C. membership status:     306
     D. dues collection:          $1,820.00
     E. review of Center’s activities: 

         There was an Easter dinner on Wednesday April 4 at a cost of $6.00.  
         
         Friday April 6th is the annual Grandparents luncheon at the Chaplin Elementary School from 
11:30am to 1pm.

         Wednesday April 11, 18th and 25th Adrianne DeVivo will be at the Senior Center teaching classes 
from 12:15pm-1:45pm.  The first class/lecture will be on Brain Health and Food for the Brain.  

      F. other:

          In May Roxanne is planning to offer another art class with Colors Uncorked.  A motion was 
made by Walter to take money from the special revenue fund to supplement the art class.  Shirley 
seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion was passed.  

          The week of June 11th Roxanne will be on vacation.

5.  Building Review:  The Community room work is looking fantastic.  Dave Stone and his crew 
worked hard to get the floors done so that “pickle ball” playing can resume.



    Concerns about the handicap accessibility door were discussed.  There WILL eventually be an 
accordion style locking door/gate put into the hallway of the Senior Center to block access to the 
Senior Center rooms while the Center is closed but the Library is open.  

    If the Town votes on an approves the budget then the kitchen flooring repair work can be done this 
summer. 

6.  2018-2019 Budget:  Currently waiting for approval from the Town of Chaplin.

7.  Other Topics, Current or Future:  Senior Center is looking for volunteers to water and weed the 
vegetable garden.

8.  Next Meeting Date:  Tuesday May 1, 2018 at 9:30am.

9.  Adjournment:  Walter Zlotnick adjourned the meeting at 10:08am.

Submitted,

Anjanette Hill 


